
Report Puteaux 2012, Martin Rep

At the very last moment I was asked to be the EMA monitor during the Tri 
Nitro Tournament, last weekend in Paris.
I think the report in Mahjong News covers pretty much everything that's to be 
said about it, with some small additions:
- new rules were not clear to everyone, not even to the judge (who did an 
outstanding job, though) who misjudged a situation with a riichi declaration 
with an open set. Also there were quite some misunderstandings about the 
'15 minutes rule', esp. since, before that, a '10 minutes warning' was given.
- new rules were not studied well by all the players.
- there was a little lottery before each hanchan, where bottles of wine were 
given away.
- outstanding venue


